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“Honoring Our Fallen
Serving all Others”

Greetings Auxiliary from Sistersville General Hospital!

I believe a week of Tyler Co Fair, two week round trip to National in Phoenix , three
day weekend for Workshop and trip to Pennsylvania all in a month, finally got the
best of me. I have double pneumonia, but Covid negative. Thank God!

I feel Susan Wade and ALL the chairs gave you very valuable information for get-
ting you reports and narratives in for awards, but more important is what gets sent
forward, right up to Congress for Veterans benefits. So do it for them.

I am so thankful for your generous bids on the shoe box auction, raising $890.00 for
my "Special Project" Gold Star Mothers Living Memorial.

I will not be having a homecoming this fall due to all the sickness. I'll plan one in
the Spring, hopefully we will be in better shape with Covid.

I will do my best get to conferences, as soon as my health allows. Please keep eve-
ryone in your prayers the need them. Thank your veterans, be kind and remember
why we are here!!!

For God and Country,
Cathy D. Post
Dept. President

Colors—Red, Purple, & Gold

Flower— Poppy



Department Headquarters

Department Headquarters

Office Hours
Monday-Friday
9:30am-3:30pm

Phone 304-845-7410
Fax: 304-845-9426

alawvsec@frontier.com

Department Address:
2172 Grandview Road

Moundsville, WV 26041

Department Website:
www.wvaux.org

Rhododendron Girls State Website
www.wvgirlsstate.org

The American Legion
Department of WV

wvlegion@suddenlink.com

American Legion Auxiliary
National Website

ALAforveterans.org

Mission Statement

In the spirit of service, not Self, the mis-
sion of the American Legion Auxiliary is
to support The American Legion and
honor the sacrifice of those who serve by
enhancing the lives of our veterans,
military, and their families, both at home
and abroad. For God and Country, we
advocate for veterans, educate our citi-
zens, mentor our youth, and promote
patriotism, good citizenship, peace and
security.

Mandatory Funds: Unit General Fund
-Bonding ($5.00), Education
(Scholarship), Girls State Project;
Unit Welfare Fund - Veterans’ 1st
Fund (any amount your unit can af-
ford), Poppy Order, and 10% of Poppy
Proceeds.

The Veterans Welfare Fund is the
same as the Love Fund, and Veterans
1st Fund. Just had been renamed over
the last few years. We don’t pay 15
cents a member any more.

The Spirit is free by email or website.
All you have to do is email to let me
know. The same for mail call. If you
only want or the other, that can be done
also.

If you wish Spirit by mail, send $18.00
for the year (Aug-July)

Membership: National is once again
honoring our “new” female veterans
again this year. Please remember to put
“Honor Our Female Veterans” at top
of application. If a member is rejoining,
I don’t need an application sent in. You
may want one for your records to make
sure she is still eligible. If you do send
one in, write either “rejoin” or her ID
number on the application so she won’t
be listed as a new member in the system.
Please don’t send me the DD214.
They are for the unit files only. Post
Officer signature is all I need on appli-
cation to verify the eligibility.
All applications sent to the Department
Office needs to be the original. Copies
are for you to keep.
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR AP-
PLICATIONS HAVE THE WAR
ERA AND ELIGIBILITY OF VET-
ERAN MARKED. I AM GETTING
SOME THAT ARE NOT COM-
PLETE.

I would like to thank Sixth District and
Third District for all their hospitality. I
always enjoy being with everyone.

Department President Cathy has been in
the hospital with double pneumonia. Re-
member her in your prayers. Cards can be
sent to: 308 Main Street, Middlebourne,
WV 26149.

Commander Bill Haught has set his Home-
coming for November 6th at the Garibal-
di Club in Follansbee. Address is 670
Main St. More information to follow.

PLEASE look at the length of your Spirit
article and your spacing. If you are send-
ing it in Words. Please use no spacing and
10 fonts. I had to modify some of the arti-
cles sent in to fit. Sorry, but they were just
too long.

At the Executive board meeting held Sep-
tember 11 it was voted on to do away with
the 888 number. Please use the Depart-
ment office number 304-845-7410.

Directory update: Commander Haught
address is 556 Banfield Ave., Follansbee,
WV 26037.
Page 21 & Page 26 Carla Wilfong zip code
is 26568. Page 27 Sharon Stewart mailing
address is PO Box 776, Cowen, WV
26206.

Reminder—Department is not called State.
All States are referred to as Departments
by National. We are in Central Division,
and our Department is divide into Dis-
tricts.



“There’s No Place Like Home Of The Brave, Because Of Their Courage, We Shall Never Forget”

Hello to all!
It was great seeing everyone at Fall
Boards. Thanks to ‘Dorothy” and
the “Oz” for a nice workshop.

To my “Cowardly Lion” dis-
tricts…..Please do all you can to get
those new members and renewals.
Remember, they make nice gifts if
you have eligible family or friends.

District 1…4… & 6 Vice Presi-
dents, please contact me with your
membership info each month so I
can report it to Susan.

I hope you are ready to enjoy this
fall weather that is upon us.

Please contact me if I can help
you
.
Hugs to all!

“Cowardly Lion”
Debbie Michael
Department 2nd Vice
katndebbie@gmail.com
304-258-2705

Department 1st Vice President Department 2nd Vice PresidentMembership Chairman

Hello to all,
Happy October! Happy Halloween!

Remember Target #1 at 25% is due on
October 1, 2021. Next is Target #2 at
50% is due on January 1, 2021.
Congratulations to the units that have
send in membership already. Please con-
tinue to send them in even if you only
have 1 member. Remember do not hold
membership. Keep working the member-
ship and trying to get people involved. If
anyone has new ideas for membership
and getting the word out there about it let
me know so I could pass it along to oth-
ers.
I was excited to see all that came to
workshop in Clarksburg/Bridgeport and
miss the ones that couldn’t be there. I
plan not to attend Fall Conferences due
to Covid but I am planning to attend all
of the spring conferences.
Reminder: Vice Presidents for 3, 5, 10
every month, please send me a report of
your district so I can update department.
Unit next month, prayers for all that need
it and Thank you so much for all you do
for the Veterans.
*Be you - Do you - Love you*
For God and Country
Savanna Kauffman
Department 1st Vice President
# (304)582-2976

It was great seeing all those that were
able to attend workshop! Thank you
all!

The units that reached goal for the
2021 year, will add 2 members to their
goal for the 2022 year. The units not
reaching goal for the 2021 year will
add 1 member to their 2021 goal. I
know that we can reach our goals! We
have a great membership team that is
there to help us! Do not hesitate to
reach out to our District Vices, 1st
Dept. Vice President, Savanna and
2nd Dept. Vice President, Debbie and
myself.

This year has already started off rocky
with the rise in Covid. I pray that you
all stay safe!

We need to reach out by phone, email,
postcards or however you feel safe.

Members who recruit 10 new Junior
or Senior members by June 1, 2022,
will receive a special gift selected by
the 2022 national membership com-
mittee chairman. ONE award per re-
cruiter. All entry forms must be certi-
fied by our Department Secretary. The
forms were in each units membership
packet. If you did not receive one,
please let me know.

I will have the Unit and Department
awards in the next Spirit.

Each one---reach one!

God Bless America!

Susan Wade

Membership Chairman



3rd District President3rd District Vice President

5th District Vice President

Congratulations to Shinnston who have
always been on the ball! 100 members
paid already! Nice job. Keep up the
good work ladies.
October is Positive Attitude Month so
spread some positivity and invite new
members. Consider reaching out to the
National Guards in your area.
Also consider reaching out to a school
near you to celebrate National Princi-
pals Month as well. World Teacher's
Day is Oct. 5th and National First Re-
sponders Day is Oct. 28th. By reaching
out to community members, we get our
Auxiliary name out there and have
more chances to invite new members
and do membership drives!
Remember our motto: SERVICE NOT
SELF ! Have a wonderful October.

Kim Mellie
Third District Vice President

6th District Vice President

Members enjoyed being with every-
one during our District 6 Fall Con-
ference which was hosted by Beck-
ley Unit 32.
We all enjoyed sharing information,
ideas, and the scrumptious lunch that
was served. Our new membership
targets for 2021-2022 are:
1st. 25%. October 1 2021
2nd 50% January 1 2022
3rd 75% April 1 2022
4th. 100% July 1 2022
DATES to REMEMBER:
2/11-12/2022. Mid-
Winter Oglebay Park, Wheeling,
WV
6/12-17/2022. Girls State
Fall is here let’s collect our dues and
not be tricked by our membership
goblins.

Mary Spencer
Sixth District Vice President

Good morning to all Auxiliary Mem-
bers.
My report will be short this time,

Because this has been a very busy
weekend for Shinnston 31.
I want to remind All Units in Third Dis-
trict, that if your last years Mandatory
Dues for last year that are not paid your
Unit is not in good standing. I know
Some meet by using the phone for their
meetings, but you still have to
Pay your Mandatory dues.
This coming Saturday, September 25th
is Third District Fall Conference, it has
not
Been cancelled. We will social distance
and wear a mask if you want to.
I have information from Fall Workshop
to hand out. If your Unit is not there it
Will be mailed to you this coming
week.
If you need help please call me at 304-
592-0247, or email me at:

carlajwilfong@gmail.com.
Carla Willing
Third District President

Fall Workshop is now in the past and I
am looking forward to Fifth District Con-
ference coming up this weekend. I hope
to see many of you there. In case you
don’t know, it will be at Barboursville
Post 177, Saturday, September 25th.

Dues notices are out so we should start
getting dues payments in the mail daily.
Please don’t hold them. They should be
sent in when you receive them.

If you have any questions, feel free to
call or email me.

Prayers to all.

Frema Wilson

Fifth District Vice Presi-
dent

joeandfrema@comcast.net



10st District President6th District President Historian

History is a great educator! My
responsibilities as an educator al-
lows me to send some history your
way!
October is rich in History from the
first sale of the Model-T to the be-
ginning of the Space Race.
1936 Hoover Dam started produc-
ing electricity.
1941 Mount Rushmore was com-
pleted.
1947 the minimum wage was .40
per hour.
1962 Cuban Missile crisis.
1971 Walt Disney also opened in
Florida.
1981 Anwar Sadat was Assassinat-
ed.
1995 Million Man March.
2000 The USS Cole was attacked
by two suicide terrorists.
I picked just a few dates of interest
but there is much more! History
can be fun and informative! Please
remember to send me your Units
History report so that I can put the
History book together for President
Cathy Post! My cell is 304-216-
9943 if you need help! Feel free to
reach out.
Again, October is Positive Attitude
Month...try to record at least one
instance of your Unit paying it for-
ward with Positivity!

Kim Mellie
Historian

Hi Everyone
I think we have the Fall Season com-
ing up soon. I’m looking forward to
seeing the leaves turn, but I’m not
ready for what will follow.
Sixth District had there fall meeting
which was hosted by Beckley #32.
Thank everyone in the Unit for doing
such a fine job.
We had our new Department Secretary
Susan Brown in attendance thanks for
coming Susan. We only had 12 people
in attendance but it was nice.
We had Cowen Unit 62 in attendance
for the first time and thank you so
much for attending. Cowen Unit 62
collected underwear, socks, blankets,
gloves for the homeless Veterans.
Word had gotten out what the Unit
was doing so other organizations are
coming forth with donations. Thanks
again Cowen.
Bluefield Unit 9 has been a little busy
also they collected supplies for the VA
Hospital and these items were taken to
the hospital. Thanks Bluefield. This is
the first meeting that Bluefield had
attended in awhile.
Welch Unit 8 cooks for the 40/8 each
month and on our meeting night the
women will cook one month and the
men will do the next month, and Mary
Spence is always fixing goodies for
different organization .
Beckley Unit 32 is always doing
things for the Veterans keep up the
good work.
Sorry some of the other Units could
not attend but the Covid scared them
away it’s so bad in our County, but
hope to see them soon.
If you did not get to attend the Fall
Work Shop in Bridgeport in Septem-
ber you miss a good learning ses-
sion . It was great to see people that
you had not seen for awhile. So hope
to see you at midwinter in February.
So unit next time take care and keep
all our Veterans in your prayers.
God Bless each and everyone.

Sixth District President
Peggy Swartz

Hello to all,

Happy October! Happy Hal-
loween!

Sorry to report this but due to
the Covid numbers being high
the 10th District Joint Confer-
ence has been CANCELED.
Please be safe during this
covid season.

Hope to see everyone in the
Spring. Will update later.

I was excited to see all that
came to workshop in Clarks-
burg and miss the ones that
couldn’t be there.

Also I will be mailing out the
paperwork (action plans) from
fall board - workshop. When
you receive it let me know by
email or phone.

*always spread kindness*

For God and Country

Savanna Kauffman

10th District President

#(304)582-2976



Americanism

Did you make it to the Leadership
Workshop this weekend? If you
were unable to attend, you missed
an informative and fun time. Thank
you to all who worked so hard put-
ting the workshop together. Well
done!!

The time is now to be planning
those Halloween, Thanksgiving, and
Holiday parties for the children in
your community. Check with the
National Guard to be sure to include
any children of the Weekend Warri-
ors. Their sacrifice is just as great.

At the Workshop, I passed out (in
your packet) a copy of a purple T-
shirt to remind everyone of PUR-
PLE UP day on April 15, 2022.
Make copies of this to distribute at
your meeting. If you need for me to
email you a copy, just let me know.
My email is MBKil-
gore@frontier.com.

Go to the Legion website and down-
load the Safe Trick or Treating tips
and distribute to your local elemen-
tary schools. They have several
informative brochures in Teenage
Suicide. Let me know if you have
trouble with this.

As always, let me know if I can help
you in any way.

Beth Kilgore
Children & Youth Chairman
304-654-7750

NEC

Hello Everyone,
I am so excited and refreshed after attend-
ing our Annual Workshop. We were giv-
en so much information and had ques-
tions answered for each program. It was
awesome to get together with other auxil-
iary members I have not seen in so long.
However, I did not get information out
for the “Flag Alliance”. So I want to fo-
cus my article on it. The Citizens Flag
Alliance is a broad-based, nonpartisan,
nonprofit, national organization, which
was formed to persuade Congress to pass
a constitutional amendment that would
return to the American People the right to
protect their flag. Can anyone join the
Citizens Flag Alliance? It has come to-
gether for the single purpose of securing
flag protection. We are not concerned
about ideologies because the issue be-
longs to no particular group; it is an
American issue. Our membership is di-
verse and we think that shows the intensi-
ty of feelings that Americans have about
the issue. Already more than 140 organi-
zations have joined. If you want to join
you can do so, or get information by call-
ing the phone 1-317-630-1384. There is
also “Let the People Decide” booklet that
gives a brief collection of information,
observations, and techniques for use in
promoting the flag amendment. This
booklet can be downloaded on their new
website www.citizensflagalliance.com. I
encourage each unit to visit this website
and hand out this information within your
community.
Please remember the 2 most important
items this year are the Americanism Es-
say Contest and promoting the Star Span-
gled Banner. Your Action Plan has infor-
mation for both. Pay close attention to
the deadline dates for the essay contest.
And additional information is available
on National’s website
www.alaforveterans.org.
Until next month Be Safe and God Bless
you and America too!!!!
Rhonda Best,
Americanism Chairman

Children & Youth

Hello Fellow Auxiliary Members
I hope everyone is well and safe. Our De-
partment recently held our Annual Work-
shop which contained an excellent Chap-
lain Service and a lot of information was
given for each of our programs. This
prompted me to want to share additional
knowledge of the responsibilities of the
NEC.
National ALA Bylaws Article IV, Section
2, Authority: “The National Executive
Committee shall adopt the annual budget
for the National Organization; adopt poli-
cies and standing rules, unless otherwise
noted in the National Constitution or these
Bylaws; review financial statements and
accept the national annual audit; ratify
committees; confirm the nomination of the
National Secretary and the National Treas-
urer, confirm committee and other national
appointments, and confirm the appointment
of officials not otherwise provided for in
these Bylaws; levy assessments as needed;
ratify the cancellation of charters; receive
for filing reports from national subsidiary
organizations; and other duties and respon-
sibilities that are the normal function of a
corporate board of directors.
We are liaisons between National and De-
partment. We assist in getting information
out to the Department especially when
changes need to be made for our Depart-
ment to be line (Compliance) with Nation-
al.
There were a few Amendments made dur-
ing National Convention in Arizona this
year. However, these Amendments were
for National Level Officer and Committees
duties. We will not need to make any at
our level at this time.
And our title “NEC” will remain the same
due to the name change not passing at Na-
tional Convention.
I hope this information helps you. But if
you have any questions/concerns/
suggestions, then please contact me.
Until next month Be Safe and God Bless!!
Rhonda Best, NEC



Community ServiceChild Welfare Foundation

Become visible in your community
and involved in community service
projects to bring awareness of our
mission to support, service members,
their families and the community.
Members always wear your ALA
Apparel or pin, it reinforces our
brand promise by telling who, we
are, what we do, and why me matter.
As a ALA member we can volunteer
at the local Library, food pantry,
senior citizen, assisted living centers
and nursing homes. Work with our
Post home to offer space and their
participation in local service projects
and causes.
Attend and represent the Auxiliary at
special celebration events in the
community such as holiday parades,
grand openings of community facili-
ties and community leader recogni-
tion ceremonies.
Make a record of everything you do
in your community as a group or
individual. Take pictures or write
down what you did and for whom so
when it is time to submit your report
your notes will be very helpful as
you do your narrative.
More to come next
month………..Mary Jennings,
Chairman of Community Service

National Security

I would like to thank everyone for
their substantial donation to the
Child Welfare Foundation during
the workshop last weekend. You
generously gave $55.87 at the meet-
ing this weekend. THANK YOU!!!
As you can tell, the pig is starting to
put on weight, again.

I HAVE PIGS!!! A huge thank to
Roger Post for delivering the pigs
to the hotel in Bridgeport so we
would have them during the Lead-
ership workshop. Let me know if
you need any for your Unit or Dis-
trict.

Beth Kilgore, Chairman

Child Welfare Foundation

304-654-7750

. Good Afternoon to all Auxiliary
members.

My article is short. I learned
something at Fall Workshop.

National Security has to do with
Active Military members and not
retired.

This has changed from what was
in past reports. But keep helping
all Veterans. Plan your Blood
drives this is important every-
where.

If you need my help call me at
304-592-0247, or email me at:

Carlajwilfong@gmail.com.

Carla Wilfong

National Security Chairperson



Junior ActivitiesEducation Legislative

Hello members, this year Plan of Action
was given to those Units that attended
Fall Workshop. The others will get
theirs during their Fall District Confer-
ences from the District President.
Please note there is one correction, there
is no midyear report this year. Sorry,
for this mistake, the plan of action was
done before I found out. National is
wanting units to share right after the
event so it is fresh in their minds. Share
on National program facebook pages,
and with Department Chairs.

I had done a Q&A at workshop and had
hoped to post on our facebook page but
President Cathy had concerns the notifi-
cations would get to be too much. So
instead of a normal article I will list the
questions this month and answers next
month so you can see how well you did.
Thank you to everyone that approached
me at workshop saying how much they
enjoyed this! I am so glad you did.

Q1) What agenda do we follow for leg-
islation?
Q2) Does Get out and Vote and working
polls get reported under legislation?
Q3) What Program does get out and
vote and working the polls go under?
Q4) What guide is available to help us?
Q5) Do we think outside the box for
Legislative?
Q6) Does the Legion focus on all issues
related to Veterans in their Agenda?
Q7) What Other Tools do we have to
help with the Legislation Program?
Q8) What big motto do we preach &
what does it mean? Motto may not be
the best word here to use. But what do
we preach and what does it mean?

Lisa Cadwallader
Lisac.ala71@Gmail.com
Legislative Chairman

Let us keep President Cathy in
our prayers as she has been
sick.
Also keep our Veterans and
family members in our daily
prayers.
Make sure our Juniors Auxilia-
ry Members are doing some-
thing special for our Veterans
in November for Veterans
Day & then we have Christ-
mas.
Thank you Debbie Fox for
stepping up for me during fall
boards so I could be home
with my mom as she is recov-
ering from surgery.
And also make sure we are
keep track of al the infor-
mation on our Juniors mem-
bers for reporting .
May everyone stay safe .
God Bless
God and County
Kelli A Immel
Kitbasket@hotmail.com

The 2022 College Scholarships are
now available on line at alaforveter-
ans.org. They will also be available
on our Department website—
wvaux.org. On the National web-
site, click on scholarships beneath
the ALA logo. There are four Na-
tional Scholarships—Children of
Warriors, Spirit of Youth, Non-
Traditional and Junior Member
Loyalty. You can download all but
the Children of Warriors forms.
New this year—students may only
apply for the Children of Warriors
Scholarship through national’s web-
site, alaforveterans.org. The student
fills out the necessary information
and attaches the required forms and
submits. After the submission, the
national organization will forward
to our Department. The Education
Committee will judge these applica-
tions. Reasoning for the change are
all students are eligible through
service members not just those be-
longing to our organizations. Three
$5000 scholarships are awarded for
the Children of Warriors annually in
each ALA Division. Central Divi-
sion consists of IA, IL, IN, KS, MI,

MO, OH, WI and WV. Spirit of
Youth—total of five $5000 award-
ed, one in our division. Non-
Traditional—five $2000, one in our
division. Junior Member Loyalty—
two $2500 scholarships awards in
our division. If you are close to a
VA Hospital, there is a scholarship
for the Veterans Affairs Volunteer
Service Student Volunteer. See the
website: Volunteer.VA.gov for
more information.

Please print the three applications
from either website and distribute
them to your schools. Please advise

the school of the online Children
of Warriors Scholarship and The
American Legion scholarship—
accessible through our national
website. Deadline for all appli-
cations are March 1, 2022. Dis-
tribution them early, follow up
and adhere to deadlines.

Dianne McClung

Department Membership Chair-
man



Past President’s Parley Poppy Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation

Hello everyone hope everyone is stay-
ing safe and doing ok.
We went to the National Convention in
Phoenix Arizona. PPP will only be in
the Department starting this year. The
Unit Member of the Year and Service
woman of the year will not be a part of
the PPP. Unit member of the year and
service woman of the year will be done
by Leadership, this will start next year.
Make sure you send me your PPP re-
ports this year.

Past President’s Parley
Sharon Kauffman
skauf01@yahoo.com
304-582-2973

We had a very informative Fall
Workshop and I hope that your
units had a .your District Presi-
dent. If any of your members
wants the SPIRIT, please send
their email to Susan Brown.
I need to make a correction, I
mentioned that units can only
have one Poppy Day each year. I
got a response from National that
units can hold more than one Pop-
py Day each year. We want to
get the awareness of the poppy
and its meaning to veterans out to
everyone in our community.
There is a “Coloring Book”
online. These eight pages tell the
poppy story in a way that children
can understand and gives them
some pictures to color. I hope that
the units will copy and distribute
the coloring book to juniors and
to classrooms in your area.
Please check my Plan of Works
for information on the Poppy
Contest and the Little Miss Poppy
Contest. I hope to have entries on
the state level this year, but the
entries must come from the units.
There will be on Mid-year Report
this year, but I look forward to
getting your Year-end Report in
May. I have given two other
challenges to be awarded at State
Convention:
1. To the unit that donates the
highest per capita to the Poppy
Fund (per capita means total do-
nation divide by number of mem-
bers).
2. To the unit that uses the poppy
best through-out the year. This
will be reported to me by May
30, 2022. Please include descrip-
tion and pictures.

If you have and questions, please
contact me.

Ann Buchanan
AnnBuch@aol.com
304-654-9932

Welcome Fall! If you missed the 2021
Membership Workshop, you missed a
great workshop. Membership Goals and
deadlines were gone over, new member
kits were given to Units, Auction for
President Cathy’s Special Project got off
to a good start with lots of “shoe boxes”
to bid on. Thank you, President Cathy,
Membership Chairman Susan Wade for a
job well done!!
When I presented the VA&R Program to
the attendees, I was asked to have clarifi-
cation on “Caregiver” and collecting
hour bars for Service to Veterans. This is
what the “National VA&R Chairman”
Lisa Williamson stated: Caregivers are
not just wives and mothers, but also fa-
thers, husbands, children, grandparents,
and even neighbors checking on a veter-
an. You don’t have to live with the veter-
an to be a caregiver. You are a caregiver
if you run errands, cook, cleaning, sit,
etc. for a veteran. You CANNOT claim
the hours, under Service to Veterans if it
is a family member. It must be another
veteran not related to you to claim hours.
I hope this clear this up.
There will be no Mid-Year Reports this
year to send to me. But I am asking Units
to share your story and photos of your
events as they happen, while details are
fresh in your mind. It will be much easier
to present a clear picture of your event
instead of waiting until year end reports.
“Service To Our Veterans”

Paulette Anderson
pauletteanderson@gmail.com



5th Dist.— Ann Buchanan
105 Cheyenne Trail
Huntington, WV 25505
304-654-9932

6th Dist. — Peggy Swartz
P O Box 124
Gary WV 24836
304-448-2394

10th Dist.— Debbie Fox
874 Longview Drive
Berkeley Springs, WV
304-258-5804

1st Dist. — Susan Brown
2172 Grandview Rd.
Moundsville WV 26041
304-845-5122

3rd Dist. — Mary Jo Thomas
279 Rock Lake Road
Fairmont WV 26554
304-366-2912

4th Dist. — Cathy Post
308 Main Street
Middlebourne, WV 26149
304-758-5114

Rhododendron Girls State

Happy Fall –

The 2022 Girls State program will be
held June 12-17, 2022 at Davis &
Elkins College in Elkins, WV. The
cost will be $ 250 per citizen. The cost
of the t-shirt IS NOT included in this
cost.
We look forward to providing another
great and successful session.

Please start securing the funding now
as our sponsors may not have the dis-
cretionary funds prior to the pandemic.

If I can be of any assistance, please feel
free to contact me or your district rep-
resentative.

Lynda Lancaster-Loyd
Girls State Chairman

District Representatives



New 2022 tickets are available for
sell. Let us know how many you
want. Can not guarantee special
numbers. Have envelopes of 10 and
20 tickets. Will mail or deliver if
local.

Susan Brown
Amanda Carpenter

August Ways and Means Winners

Name #’s City State Date $$$

Daniel Veach 939 Shanks WV 8/1/2021 $25.00

Mary Jennings 595 Beckley WV 8/2/2021 $25.00

Jean Thomas 441 Upper Glade WV 8/3/2021 $25.00

311 8/4/2021

495 8/62021

390 8/7/2021

Michael Coates 644 Huntington WV 8/9/2021 $25.00

Russell Connwey 149 Capon Bridge WV 8/10/2021 $25.00

PDP Club 007 Moundsville WV 8/11/2021 $25.00

Patricia Williams 627 Cowen WV 8/12/2021 $25.00

Becky Kersey 099 Bluefield WV 8/13/2021 $25.00

Savanna Kauffman 018 Martinsburg WV 8/14/2021 $25.00

Matt Rock 923 Upper Glade WV 8/16/2021 $25.00

231 8/17/2021

892` 8/18/2021

PDP Club 759 Moundsville WV 8/19/2021 $25.00

Michael Hott 501 Augusta WV 8/20/2021 $25.00

Sonya Evans 964 Shanks WV 8/21/2021 $25.00

Squadron #3 131 Moundsville WV 8/23/2021 $25.00

299 8/24/2021

705 8/25/2021

Barb Beaver 109 New Martinsville WV 8/26/2021 $25.00

674 8/27/2021

605 8/28/2021

487 8/30/2021

Lynn Rose 998 Berkeley Springs WV 8/31/2021 $25.00

Ways and Means



District 1

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal
Wheeling #1 28 0
Moundsville #3 237 47 .1983%
McMechen #5 29 0
Weirton #10 58 1 .0172%
Cameron #18 149 11 .0738%
New Martinsville #28 117 16 .1367%
Wellsburg #34 25 0
Follansbee #45 47 0
Pine Grove #81 70 0
Paden City #86 83 15 .1807%
Wheeling #89 18 0

Newell #114 23 0
Hundred #120 27 0
Chester #121 143 0

TOTALS 1054 90 .0854%

District 6

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal

Welch #8 49 0

Bluefield #9 28 6 .2143%

Beckley #32 30 13 .4333%

Gary #38 87 31 .3563%

Cowen #62 24 0

Richwood #97 24 0

TOTALS 242 50 .2066%

District 3

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal
Buckhannon #7 37 0
Clarksburg #13 61 0
Elkins #29 111 0

Shinnston #31 253 100 .3953%

Braxton County #33 31 5 .1612%
Bridgeport #68 88 0
Belington #96 17 0
Pickens #122 20 0

Morgantown #174 60 1 .0166%

TOTALS 678 106 .1563%

District 10

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal
Martinsburg #14 101 0
Franklin #30 14 0
Piedmont #52 20 0
Berkeley Springs #60 175 11 .0628%
Moorefield #64 78 0
Charles Town #71 147 12 .0816%
Petersburg #78 70 6 .0857%

Romney #91 179 37 .2067%

Charles Town #102 28 26 .9286%

Paw Paw #128 30 0

Kirby #134 28 9 .3214%

Ridgeley #136 47 0
Capon Bridge #137 155 26 .1677%

Keyser #152 39 33 .8462%
TOTALS 1111 148 .1332%

“There’s No Place Like Home of the Brave;
Because of Their Courage We Shall Never Forget”

First Report as of September 17, 2021
Department Goal— 4894 Membership to Date— 535

Department Unit 200 Goal—165 Membership to Date—5

“Tin Man”
Team

Goal—2484
To Date—330

.1329%

“Lion”
Team

Goal—2245
To Date 200

..0891

District 4

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal

Parkersburg #15 410 43 .1049%

Spencer #21 37 11 .2973%

Pt. Pleasant #23 200 6 .03%

Tyler County #48 41 0

Sistersville #67 44 0

New Haven #140 137 0

Williamstown #159 80 0

TOTALS 949 60 .0632%

District 5

Unit 2022 Goal 2022 % of Goal

Huntington #16 150 24 .16%

Logan #19 17 0

St. Albans #73 30 0

Ceredo-Kenova #93 276 1 .0036%

South Charleston #94 15 0

Hamlin #111 41 0

Milton #139 60 0

Barboursville #177 106 51 .4811%

TOTALS 695 76 .1094%

Membership
Chairman
The Great

OZ

Debbie Savanna



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat

1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23
Fourth District

New Haven

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31 First Dis-

trict—Cameron Program of Month
Education

Constitution & Bylaws

Navy
Birthday

Columbus Day

Cuban Missile

Crisis Begins
(1962)



WHO RECEIVES SPIRIT: Emailed to all Unit Contacts and any Unit Officers with an email address. It is
emailed to

All Department Officers, Department Chairmen, District Presidents/Vice Presidents, Past Depart-
ment Presidents with emails. Spir its are posted monthly on the website: www.wvaux.org Unit Presi-
dents with no email contact will receive a free copy.

NAME:__________________________________________________

STREET ADDRESS OR PO BOX:————————————————————

CITY:__________________________________________ STATE:_____________

ZIP:______________________

Subscription will Cost $18.00

Runs August through July Each Year

MAIL TO:

American Legion Auxiliary
Department of West Virginia

2172 Grandview Road
Moundsville, WV 26041


